STANTON LACY PARISH COUNCIL

 Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday 19th July 2018 commencing at 7.30pm
	Present:
	Cllrs M Finch (Chairman), E Gatehouse, R Gatehouse, P Parker, 
P Williams, P Jones, and J Whittaker


	In attendance:
	H Coonick (Clerk), Cllr C Motley, Lisa Bedford (Senior Community Enablement Officer, Shropshire Council) for items 4a and 4b


	Public Forum:

	No members of the public


	1. Apologies:
	Cllr Radnor
	ACTION

	2. Declarations of Interests:
	7a. Cllr P Williams, 7b. Cllr P Jones.
	

	3. Previous Minutes:
	Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council Meeting on 17th May 2018 were accepted, proposed by Cllr Whittaker and seconded by Cllr. Williams. The minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting on the 5th July were accepted and proposed by Cllr E Gatehouse, seconded by Cllr Whittaker.  
	

	4. Matters Arising:
5. Finance:

	a) Parish Plan or Community Led Plan: Lisa Bedford described the differences between a Neighbourhood Plan and Community Led Plan (a newer version of the Parish Plan). The Community Led Plan is similar to the Parish Plan, but Shropshire Council can be asked to adopt the Plan as a Material Consideration when making planning decisions.  For a Neighbourhood Plan a referendum would need to be held and would involve considerable expenditure. Lisa suggested that a committee of 10 would be desirable to steer a Community Led Plan or renew the Parish Plan.  The clerk will advertise again for members for the committee. 
b) Village Hall Broadband and Neighbourhood Fund: Planning for a Broadband Dish on the Village Hall has been Granted and the dish is due to installed shortly.  The Neighbourhood Fund/CIL grant paid £117 for the planning application leaving £491.43 available for expenditure on an infrastructure project.  This will be retained until the Community Led Plan or Parish Plan have been completed.
c) Highways: Flooding on The Hope – Cllr Whittaker described the difficulties with flooding that occupants of The Hope have been experiencing.  She thanked Alan Gatehouse for work on the fields in the area. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Highways, Downton Hall and Earl of Plymouth Estates to consider ways to remedy the situation. Cllr Motley will feed the information into discussion on flood prevention.  No Through Sign - A parishioner has requested that the council reconsider the installation of a 'No Through Road' sign at the bottom of Thriftwicket Lane.  The Council does not support this as there is not unanimous agreement from residents of the Lane but will look at alternative solutions at the next Council meeting in September.
d) Minor Highways Grant: Details of the grant have not yet been made available.  The Parish Council still holds an underspend from this grant and asked the Clerk to advertise a contract of  £1000 possibly increasing with further Shropshire Council funding. Proposed by Cllr E Gatehouse and seconded by Cllr Williams.
e) Notice Boards: It was agreed that the sign at the bottom of Whitbatch should not be replaced due to the risks involved in reading/placing items on it.  Mike Brooks to be asked to continue to store the smaller notice board.
f) Data Protection:  The Parish Council is now compliant with the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) and has registered with the Information Commissioner Office and has set up an annual direct debit of £35.  The clerk was asked to look at retaining records on The Cloud rather than a laptop or memory stick.
g) Silent Soldier: Although the Parish Council supports this project it does not feel it is appropriate to use Parish Council funds for this purpose. 
h) Review New Model Standing Orders, Code of Conduct, Financial Regulations:  All were reviewed and adopted.  Proposed by Cllr Finch, seconded by Cllr Whittaker
i) Archiving of minutes and accounts: The clerk explained that minutes could be archived with Shropshire Council.  It was agreed that the clerk would bring records etc other than minutes to the next meeting to decide what should be retained and what should be archived.
a) Bank Account: The clerk distributed the report for the period up to 18th July.  It was decided that long-term holdings should transfer into a savings account. Proposed by Cllr Finch, seconded by Cllr Whittaker.
Payments Made Since Last Meeting

Expend

Insurance
£167.44
ICO registration
£35.00
Microsoft Office
£59.99
Election

£100.00

Payments authorised
Item

Expend

Village Hall Rent (Two years)
£200
Web Orchard Website Hosting
£228
Lengthsman Invoice for Feb March
Unknown
All proposed by Cllr E Gatehouse and seconded by Cllr Parker. 
b) Other Financial Issues:  None
	Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk

Clerk

	6. Reports from Representatives

7. Planning Applications:

8. Discussion of any other business:
9. Items for next meeting 27th September.

	a) Shropshire Council: - There had been a large public meeting at Stoke St Milborough regarding the proposed Motocross track at Blackford, but no planning regulations were being contravened.  Cllr Motley is involved in trying to get long term funding for part or all of the Community Enablement Team. The AONB remains accountable to Shropshire Council. There is a Scrutiny Committee on flooding.
b) Craven Arms Area & Local Joint Committee: Nothing to report
c) Flood Committee: Nothing to report
d) Louisa Powell Alms Houses: Nothing to report
e) Village Hall: Representative absent. Cllr Gatehouse reported that the recent events had been very successful. The committee was pushing forward with fund raising for refurbishment of the hall.
a) Red House Farm – Full planning application – Agreed.

b) Affordable Housing East of Haytons Bent - Awaiting Decision.

c) 17/04427/FUL Erection of two link detached dwellings, Hopton Cangeford. – withdrawn
d) 18/02529/FUL Upper House Farm, Hopton Cangeford Erection of three dwellings in a courtyard arrangement with access drive and parking – Awaiting Decision.
e) 18/02289/FUL| Installation of a satellite dish at Stanton Lacy Village Hall – agreed.
f) 18/02765/FUL | (validated: 10/07/2018) Baileys Cottage, Haytons Bent, Erection of single storey extension and garage with bedroom and en-suite above ancillary to main dwelling – Agreed to support with the caveat that the garage should not become a separate dwelling / living accommodation.

g) There were no other planning issues. 

a) Hogweed on verges – A parishioner had raised concerns about the amount of Common Hogweed growing on the verges and asked the council to support deadheading to avoid distribution of seeds.  The council cannot endorse residents touching Hogweed as it can cause phytophotodermatitis (burns and rashes).  
b) Cllr Williams asked the clerk to follow up the sign for Mulberry Lane as it had not yet been erected.
c) The next meeting will be the 27th September

a) Thriftwicket Lane
b) Archiving

The meeting closed at 21.30 hrs.  

Signed:
…………………………………………(M Finch – Chairman)


Date: ………………………………………
	Clerk
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